MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 11, 2016
                                                                     7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn at 7:00 p.m. 
Roll call was taken. Those present were: Bruce Breeding, Doug Shere, Kevin Willms and Kate McGann. Councilmember Fred Moreau arrived at 7:03 p.m. 
Absent: None
Visitors: 17
Councilmember McGann administered the Oath of Office to Mayor Blackburn. Mayor Blackburn then administered the Oath of Office to elected officials Breeding and Willms. 

A motion was made by Shere, seconded by Breeding to approve Dwain Pelzer as the 2016 Fire Chief. All ayes, motion carried. Mayor Blackburn then administered the Oath Office to Fire Chief Pelzer.
Shere made a motion to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda  b) Approval of  the regular meeting minutes of December 14, 2015 c) Approval of the expenditures. Breeding seconded. All ayes. Motion carried. 
COMMUNITY PRESENTERS: 
Diane McGrain, Schroer & Associates, P.C. – Diane presented the annual audit for fiscal year 7/1/2014-6/30/2015 to the Mayor and City Council. The audit report is available at City Hall for review. 
Rick Rush – Not present

Chad McCollester, Mills Co. Fairboard Committee – Chad was present to discuss the Charles E. Lakin Community Center to be located on the fairgrounds and to request permission to hook on to City water and sewer services. Steve Perry, Engineer with Olmstead & Perry, was also present to show proposed water/sewer lines and lift station. McCollester also requested financial assistance from the City. 

Doug Bowen, Fairview Hills Golf Course – Doug was present to also discuss water and sewer services to the golf course. 
Deb Breeding, Malvern Area Betterment Association – Deb was present to show proposed downtown signage similar to Avoca that MABA will be writing a grant for through the Mills Co. Foundation. Mayor Blackburn requested that Kevin Willms assist Deb in this project to represent the City’s interests. 
DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
PeopleService – Howard Peterson – Several stuck/non-working meters have been identified and are in the process of being changed out. One of the 220 volt well house heaters will be replaced due to failure. The rebuilt lift station pump should be back and installed in the next two weeks. 
Peterson also noted that the lagoon will be discharged soon due to the amount of rainfall received. IDNR has been notified. Some dirt work on the roadway around the lagoons will need to be completed this spring. 

Street Superintendent Report, Dave Hoose – Repairs in Heritage Park have been completed. The Street Department has been patching assorted potholes as needed, as well as trimming trees by the old water plant, and cleaning up brush and the compost pile. The dept. repaired and rebuilt the street grate at W. 8th & Main St. Miscellaneous equipment repairs have been completed. They also assembled pool benches and delivered. Other items worked on include snow removal and compiling budget numbers for the upcoming budget meeting. 
The council recommended that the abandoned vehicle located at 908 Main St. be towed. 

NEW BUSINESS:
A motion was made by McGann, seconded by Breeding to release the retainage for the CDBG Downtown Revitalization project and hold $100 for a pending subcontractor issue, per the recommendation of IEDA. All ayes, motion carried. 
Barb Barrick, SWIPCO, was present to discuss the upcoming budget schedule. A budget workshop was scheduled for February 11th at 6 p.m. A motion was made by McGann, seconded by Moreau to enter into a contract with SWIPCO to assist in completion of the budget in the absence of a city clerk. All ayes, motion carried. 

A motion was made by McGann, seconded by Breeding to allow the Mills Co. Fairboard Committee to hook onto City water and sewer lines for the Charles E. Lakin Community Center. All ayes, motion passed. No financial commitment was made at this time. 

A discussion was held regarding Ordinances: Chapters 50, 51, 105, 145, 152 and the corresponding fee schedule. A committee comprised of Doug Shere, Dwain Pelzer, and Dave Hoose will work with the City Attorney to provide clarification in these ordinances and to update the fee schedule. They will bring the proposed ordinances to the February Council meeting for further review and approval. 

A motion was made by Moreau, seconded by Willms to change the annual floating holiday to Christmas Eve moving forward per request of city employees. All ayes, motion carried. 

Agenda item of approving the closing all city departments at noon on Thursday, Dec. 22, 2016 died for lack of motion. 

A motion was made by McGann, seconded by Shere to approve PeopleService’s CPI-U contract rates. All ayes, motion carried. 

Mayor Blackburn appointed Fred Moreau as Mayor Pro Tem. He also appointed a Street Committee comprised of Blackburn and Shere and a Clerk Committee of Blackburn and McGann. 

Fred Moreau was appointed by the mayor to serve as the Alternate 911 Board Representative and to attend the Mills Co. Emergency Mgt. Commission meetings on behalf of the City. 

Agenda item to approve the Mills County Sheriff’s Contract FY 2016-2017 was tabled as the contract has not yet been received by the City. 

A motion by McGann, seconded by Shere was made to approve Resolution 2016-01 to change the City’s truck route. All ayes, motion carried. 
A motion was made by Shere, seconded by Moreau to advertise for towing contract bids for the City. All ayes, motion carried. 

PROJECT/MEETING UPDATES: 

Kate McGann – CDBG Downtown Main Street Façade Project – The project is basically completed. Invoices will be sent to those businesses with a balance due in the next few weeks. 
There was no update given on the CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project.

It was noted that the Housing Study has been completed by JEO. 
Kate McGann/Bruce Breeding – Water Project Update – Interviews are still planned for February to begin working on this project. 
NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES: December 15, 2015 – January 11, 2016
District #1 – Doug Shere – Nothing to report.    
District #2 – Fred Moreau – Nothing to report. 
District #3 – Kate McGann – Nothing to report. 
District #4 – Bruce Breeding – Nothing to report.
District #5 – Kevin Willms – Nothing to report. 
The council discussed and decided to leave nuisance territories assigned as is for the calendar year.
McGann motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:23 p.m. 
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

                    Kate McGann, City Council 
